
not even bones

not even bones is a popular web serial that has captivated readers with its
unique blend of dark fantasy, supernatural elements, and compelling
storytelling. Created by author Emily A. Duncan, the narrative explores
themes of necromancy, identity, and survival through the eyes of its
protagonist, Nita. This article delves into the origins, plot, characters,
and cultural impact of not even bones, while examining its distinctive
writing style and fan reception. Additionally, insight into the series'
influence on the genre of fantasy web fiction and its adaptation potential
will be discussed. The following sections provide a comprehensive overview of
the key components that contribute to not even bones’ success and enduring
popularity among readers worldwide.
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Overview of not even bones

not even bones is a web serial that first gained attention on platforms
dedicated to serialized storytelling. The story is set in a dark fantasy
world where necromancy is a central element, and the protagonist, Nita, works
as a dealer in magical body parts. The narrative is notable for its morally
complex characters and the exploration of dark themes such as death, power,
and the supernatural. The series combines elements of horror, fantasy, and
thriller genres, creating a gripping and immersive experience for readers.
Its serialized format allows for continuous development and interaction,
fostering a strong community of fans who engage deeply with the story and its
characters.

Background and Publication

Initially published online, not even bones quickly amassed a dedicated
readership due to its fresh take on necromantic lore and character-driven
plot. The author’s choice to publish as a web serial allowed for immediate
feedback and iterative storytelling. This format has contributed to the
story’s dynamic progression and the incorporation of fan input in shaping the
narrative arcs. The success of the serial has also led to traditional
publishing deals, expanding its reach beyond digital platforms.



Setting and World-Building

The world of not even bones is richly constructed with a blend of magical
realism and dark fantasy elements. The setting includes a society where
necromancy is both feared and commodified, and magical creatures exist
alongside humans. The world-building is meticulous, providing a backdrop that
enhances the story’s suspense and moral complexity. The environment plays a
crucial role in shaping the characters’ motivations and the plot’s
development.

Main Characters and Character Development

Characterization is a central strength of not even bones, with complex and
evolving personalities that drive the narrative forward. The protagonist,
Nita, is portrayed as a resourceful and morally ambiguous individual whose
journey forms the core of the series. Supporting characters are equally well-
developed, each contributing unique perspectives and emotional depth to the
story.

Nita

Nita is a skilled necromancer who uses her abilities to deal in magical body
parts, a practice considered illegal and dangerous. Her character is defined
by a pragmatic approach to survival and a nuanced moral compass. Throughout
the series, Nita’s internal conflicts and relationships with other characters
reveal layers of vulnerability and resilience. Her development is marked by
significant challenges that test her ethics and identity.

Supporting Cast

The supporting characters in not even bones provide a diverse range of
motivations and backgrounds, enriching the storyline. These characters
include allies, antagonists, and morally grey figures who interact with Nita
in complex ways. Their development highlights themes of loyalty, betrayal,
and ambition, which are woven intricately into the plot.

Allies who assist Nita in her endeavors

Antagonists who challenge her morally and physically

Characters with ambiguous loyalties adding narrative tension

Plot and Themes

The plot of not even bones centers around Nita’s efforts to navigate a
dangerous world where necromancy is both a tool and a curse. The story
unfolds through a series of high-stakes encounters, moral dilemmas, and
supernatural conflicts. Themes of death, identity, and power are explored in
depth, providing a rich narrative tapestry.



Major Plot Arcs

The narrative contains several interconnected arcs that reveal the
complexities of the world and its characters. These arcs involve Nita’s
personal growth, her confrontations with powerful enemies, and the uncovering
of dark secrets related to necromancy. Each arc builds suspense and develops
the overarching storyline while maintaining a focus on character-driven
drama.

Exploration of Themes

not even bones addresses profound themes related to mortality, the nature of
humanity, and ethical ambiguity. The series challenges traditional fantasy
tropes by presenting characters who operate in shades of grey rather than
clear-cut heroism or villainy. Themes such as survival at any cost, the
consequences of wielding forbidden magic, and the search for identity
permeate the narrative.

Writing Style and Narrative Techniques

The writing style of not even bones is characterized by its dark tone, vivid
descriptions, and suspenseful pacing. The author employs a third-person
limited perspective that closely follows Nita’s experiences, allowing readers
to connect deeply with her internal struggles and worldview. The prose
balances action, introspection, and dialogue effectively to maintain
engagement.

Use of Language and Imagery

The language in not even bones is precise and evocative, often employing
macabre and fantastical imagery to enhance the dark fantasy atmosphere.
Descriptions of necromantic rituals, magical body parts, and eerie settings
contribute to a haunting mood that is integral to the series’ appeal. The
author’s skillful use of metaphor and symbolism enriches the narrative
layers.

Structural Elements

The serial format influences the structure of not even bones, with chapters
designed to end on cliffhangers or revelations that encourage continued
reading. The pacing varies to allow for intense action sequences as well as
quieter moments of character reflection. This balance keeps the story dynamic
and maintains reader interest over an extended serialization period.

Reception and Cultural Impact

not even bones has received widespread acclaim within the web fiction
community and has attracted a substantial fan base. The series is praised for
its originality, complex characterization, and mature treatment of dark
fantasy themes. Its influence extends to other writers and creators who draw
inspiration from its innovative approach to necromancy and moral complexity.



Critical Acclaim

Critical response highlights the series’ strengths in storytelling and world-
building. Reviews often commend the depth of character development and the
sophisticated handling of difficult ethical questions. not even bones is
recognized as a standout work in contemporary fantasy web fiction,
contributing to the genre’s evolution.

Fan Engagement and Community

The fan community around not even bones is active and enthusiastic, engaging
in discussions, fan art, and analyses of the text. This engagement has helped
sustain the series’ popularity and has fostered a vibrant culture of shared
appreciation. The community’s interaction with the author has also influenced
the series’ trajectory.

Future Prospects and Adaptations

The success of not even bones has opened possibilities for further
development, including traditional publishing and multimedia adaptations. The
depth of the story’s world and characters makes it a strong candidate for
formats such as graphic novels, television series, or films. Continued
interest from publishers and producers indicates a promising future for the
franchise.

Publishing Deals and Editions

Following its online popularity, not even bones has attracted offers for
print publication. These editions aim to reach broader audiences and provide
enhanced reading experiences through professional editing and design. The
transition from web serial to published novel marks a significant milestone
in the series’ growth.

Potential Adaptations

The narrative’s rich visual and thematic elements make not even bones
suitable for adaptation in visual media. Opportunities exist for exploring
its dark fantasy world through animation, live-action series, or graphic
novels. Adaptations would expand the story’s reach and introduce it to new
audiences, further cementing its cultural impact.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is the book 'Not Even Bones' about?

'Not Even Bones' by Rebecca Schaeffer is a dark fantasy novel that follows a
girl named Nita who sells body parts of magical creatures in a secret market,
navigating a dangerous world of monsters and moral dilemmas.



Who is the main character in 'Not Even Bones'?

The main character in 'Not Even Bones' is Nita, a teenage girl with the
unique ability to manipulate and sell magical body parts.

What genre does 'Not Even Bones' belong to?

'Not Even Bones' is primarily a dark fantasy and paranormal thriller with
elements of horror and coming-of-age.

Is 'Not Even Bones' suitable for young adult readers?

Yes, 'Not Even Bones' is categorized as young adult fiction, but it contains
mature themes and graphic content that may be better suited for older teens
and adults.

What themes are explored in 'Not Even Bones'?

The novel explores themes such as morality, identity, power, and the
consequences of choices in a dark, supernatural world.

Has 'Not Even Bones' received any awards or
recognition?

While 'Not Even Bones' has been praised for its originality and dark tone, it
has received positive reviews and a strong fan following, though it has not
won major literary awards.

Is there a sequel or continuation to 'Not Even
Bones'?

As of now, there is no official sequel to 'Not Even Bones,' but the author
has hinted at potential future projects in the same universe.

Additional Resources
1. In the Afterlight
This dark fantasy novel explores a world where magic comes at a deadly cost.
After a mysterious plague decimates the population, survivors must navigate a
society built on fear and secrets. The story follows a young protagonist who
discovers hidden powers that could either save or doom them all.

2. Bone Gap by Laura Ruby
A blend of magical realism and mystery, this book tells the story of Finn, a
boy from a small town where people sometimes disappear without explanation.
With lyrical prose, it explores themes of perception, identity, and the
boundaries between reality and fantasy. The narrative is both haunting and
beautifully crafted.

3. The Hazel Wood by Melissa Albert
When Alice's grandmother, a famous author of dark fairy tales, dies, she
finds herself drawn into a sinister world where the stories come to life. The
novel combines mystery, fantasy, and suspense as Alice races to uncover
family secrets and survive the eerie Hazel Wood. It's perfect for fans of



atmospheric and twisty narratives.

4. Serpent & Dove by Shelby Mahurin
Set in a world of witches and witch hunters, this story follows Louise, a
witch forced to marry a witch hunter to escape her past. Their volatile
relationship evolves as they confront external threats and internal
conflicts. The book is rich with magic, romance, and themes of trust and
redemption.

5. Scythe by Neal Shusterman
In a future where death has been conquered, Scythes are tasked with
controlling population by "gleaning" lives. The story follows two apprentices
learning the moral complexities of their duties. It’s a thought-provoking
exploration of life, death, and what it means to be human.

6. Legacy of the Blade by Jennifer A. Nielsen
This fantasy adventure centers on a young thief who discovers a powerful
ancient sword that changes her destiny. Filled with political intrigue,
magic, and daring escapes, the book explores themes of loyalty and courage.
It’s an engaging story for readers who enjoy fast-paced and thrilling tales.

7. The Cruel Prince by Holly Black
Jude, a mortal girl, is thrust into the treacherous world of Faerie, where
she must fight for her place among the ruthless fae nobility. The novel is
filled with political intrigue, dark magic, and complex relationships. It’s a
gripping story about power, betrayal, and survival.

8. Children of Blood and Bone by Tomi Adeyemi
In a land where magic has been suppressed, a young heroine rises to restore
power to her people. This West African-inspired fantasy features rich world-
building, fierce battles, and a compelling quest. It explores themes of
identity, oppression, and hope.

9. Wicked Saints by Emily A. Duncan
Set in a war-torn kingdom, this book follows three characters whose paths
intertwine through dark magic and political conflict. With elements of gothic
fantasy and romance, it delves into the struggle between good and evil. The
intense atmosphere and complex characters make it a captivating read.
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